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                                                          PREZ SEZ   
 
      THE PREZ SEZ  
October 15  
Last weekend Tim, Rita, Dave, Marge, Dave McCarty, my wife Martha and 
myself made the trip to Clark's Corvair for the Bay State Corvair club show in 
Shelburne Falls Massachusetts. The weather for the show was great. There were 
95 Corvairs registered for the show which is held every two years. Great show, 
good food, plenty of Corvair parts to buy, we all had terrific two days, and look-
ing forward to the next show in two years.  
This is the first time in a long time that we missed the Wampsville show. 
Wampsvile is a super show and I will be there next year for sure. This Sunday 
September 20th is our next show in Jordan NY. This show always has a great 
turn out, great food and always a good time for all.  
Also this month we have small group of the CNYCC that will be traveling to 
Vermont for the Annual Vermont Corvair Tour. It will be held on September 
24th - 26th in Arlington VT. It is hosted by Bill and Kathy Cotrofeld who do a 
fabulous job year after year. Another great time Touring and many super restau-
rants in the area.  
Weather is still great for this of year, so get those Corvairs out and enjoy them. 
Don't forget our upcoming boat cruise for next month, Contact Dave Robinson 
for more info and details. See you at our next meeting. Phil CNYCC  
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                                                                                       Thousand Island Boat tour    

October is quickly arriving. Our tour is October 11, 2015. 11:00 am depart time. 

Cost is 35.00 per person. Please send David Robinson your payment by 10‐1‐2015.  Make your checks out to Dave Robinson 
and mail to him at 316 Fay Rd, Minoa, NY 13116    

Please let Dave know your choice of meal. Lunch will be Ham and cheese wrap or Grilled chicken wrap and Veggie Wrap 
(portabello). 

Served with Chips and a drink. 

We will meet at Gristmill off 81.   ( exit  30 )  We will leave at 9:00 sharp. Please arrive early if you want to eat. 

Meal choice must be written on memo area of check. 
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                                                         ACTIVITIES 
 
   Business meetings are held at Denny’s Restaurant, 201 Lawrence Rd ( corner of Lawrence Rd and South Bay Rd ) in 
 N Syracuse. The meeting will start at 7:00 but our waitress is available at 5:30 so you can have something to eat before 
the meeting if you’d like. Meetings are in the back room, we’re given separate checks and if you have an AARP card 
you can get a 15% discount on your meal.     
   
 
  September 20th  — Jordan Fall Festival 
 
  October 1st  —–  regular business meeting at Denny’s 
 
   Oct  11th  —–  Dave and Marge have planned a wonderful ride to Clayton ending with a boat tour and meal on board. 
                           If you  can attend and haven’t let him know be sure to do so asap. Reservations are a must. This         
                            Should certainly be a beautiful ride up there and while cruising the waterway. A buffet meal is inclu 
                            ded in the price. See page 2 for the info but we’ll meet at Gristmill and leave there at 9:00.   
 
  Nov 5th —–  regular business meeting Denny’s  
 
   Nov 8th —–  CNYCC’s Family Thanksgiving dinner at Tabatha’s. SUNDAY 1:00. We’ll have our usual dinner of  
                         turkey, dressing, mashed potatoes, butternut squash, green beans, cranberries, salad, relish dish 
                          and your choice of pumpkin, apple, cherry,  chocolate cream or coconut cream pies as well as your  
                          choice of beverage of coffee, tea, soft drink or milk. Price is $26 and includes the tax and tip. I do need    
                           reservations so please call me at 315-689-3366 or E me at ritac44@aol.com Thanks. Hope you all  
                          can mamke it again this year. It’s a fun relaxing afternoon!    
 
   Dec — no meeting or event    HAPPY HOLIDAYS  
 
    Jan                After Christmas dinner party    
    
If you have any ideas please let us know. Everything is always subject to change. If there’s subjects or projects you’d 
like covered at tech sessions, please let Tim know so we can plan that too. This all takes advance planning so please try 
to let us know early enough so we can make our events what you’d like.  
Call Tim or Rita at 689-3366 or E mail Tim at N2VZD@aol.com or Rita at ritac44@aol.com  
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                  2011  CNYCC  OFFICERS 
 
 
President 
Phil Domser 
315-732-1262 
E-mail - pdomser1@yahoo.com  
 
 
Vice President 
Pete Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
Secretary 
Pam Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
 
Treasurer 
 Kevin Fear 
 315-492-9553 
 E-mail  -  monza64@aol.com 
 
 
Membership 
Gloria Fear 
315-492-9553 
E-mail - globug39@aol.com 
  
 
 
Editors/  Events 
Tim and Rita Colson 
315-689-3366 
E-mail  N2VZD@aol.com  or  ritac44@aol.com 
 
 
 
Web Master 
Jim Smith  
pjsmith264@windstream.net 
 

 

                   Kitchen Corner     
       
                     Grilled Pork Tenderloin 
       2 ( ¾ lb ) pork tenderloins 
       ½ c dry sherry or orange juice    
       ½ c soy sauce 
       2 Tbl brown sugar 
       1 tsp ground ginger 
       2 cloves garlic, minced 
          Place tenderloins in large shallow 
       dish. Combine remaining ingredients; 
       pour over tenderloins. Cover & marinate 
       in refrigerator 8 hours. Preheat grill. 
       Remove pork from marinade; cook in 
       covered grill over med heat 20 mins or 
       until meat reaches 16o degrees. Cut into 
        slices. 
                         Apple Stuffing 
       1 med apple, chopped 
       ½ c chopped onion 
       ¼ c celery 
       1 Tbl butter 
       1 ( 6oz ) pkg stuffing mix 
           Saute apple, onion and celery in butter 
       until tender. Prepare stuffing mix as 
       directed on pkg. Stir in apple mixture. 
             State Fair Cream Puffs 
       1 c water 
       ¼ c butter, softened 
       ¼ tsp salt 
       1 c flour 
       4 eggs, room temp + 1 egg yolk 
       2 Tbl milk 
       2 c heavy cream 
       1/3 c confectioner sugar 
       2 tsp vanilla extract 
           Preheat oven to 400. In medium saucepan 
       Bring water, butter & salt to a boil over med  
       Heat. Add flour and stir quickly until mixture 
       Forms a ball. Remove from heat. 
           Add 1 egg and beat hard to blend. Add  
       remaining whole eggs one at a time, beating 
       well after each addition;  each egg must be 
       completely blended before the next egg. 
       As you beat it, it will change from almost  
       Curdled to a smooth appearance. When smooth 
       Spoon 12 mounds onto a large baking sheet. 
       In a small bowl, combine egg yolk and milk. 
       Mix well and brush over dough. Bake 25 to 
       30 mins until golden. In large bowl, beat cream  
       with electric beater until soft peaks form. Add 
       confectioner’s sugar & vanilla and beat until 
       stiff peaks form. Split puffs, fill with cream; 
       replace tops. Serve immediately, sprinkle with 
       additional confectioner sugar. 
 

  IT WAS VERY 
NICE TO SEE A  
SCHOOL SHOP 
CLASS COR-
VAIR PROJECT  
RUNNING ON 
DISPLAY!  
YOUNG BOYS 
AT WORK 
 
(AT CLARK’s ) 
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                                                                                   SECRETARY’S REPORT             
 
                                                                                                                                                                     
                                                                                                                                                                                  
                                                                                                  September 3rd, 2015 
 
                  President Phil Domser called the meeting to order at 6:55. 
 
              Secretary’s report from the August meeting, motion was made by Lew and seconded by Dave to approve as printed in the fan. 
Motion to approve. 
 
               Treasures report- Kevin stated the balance for the checking account, motion to approve the amount stated was made by Lew 
and seconded by Dave. Motion to approve. 
 
                Old Business- 
                    Dave stated that Recall dates of June 3rd, 4th and 5th and the Hotel Reservations have been made, but that the rooms will 
cost an addition $3.00 more per night this year.  
  
                     Dave also asked if the group felt that registration fee’s needed any adjusting for the 2016 Recall and it was decided that 
no adjustments where needed at this time. 
 
                    Lew asked that at the first of the year if Dave could send out information on the cost of Ad and Trophy fees for the Recall 
Booklet, since Lew has a lot of new interested businesses that would like to place ads. 
 
                     Dave asked that everyone please keep an eye out for items for Door Prizes and Items that can be used in the registration 
bags through out the year. 
 
                     Reminder that Dave needs people to contact him regarding the Boat Cruise that our group is going on October 11th, 2015 
in Clayton New York. Dave has placed the deposit,  cost is$35.00, which includes tax,  tip, the boat cruise and a box lunch. If you 
have any questions please contact Dave at 315-656-9639. 
                   Phil Domser was going to contact the Acorn group and invite them to join our group on this adventure, and if you know of 
anyone whom would like to come along, feel free to invite them and make sure to give Dave a call for reservations. 
 
  
                New Business- 
                         Lew asked if there was any interest in ordering Club Jackets, Shirts or Hats. Since it had been a long time since they 
had been ordered and new members had joined since they had last been ordered. It was decided that questions would be asked to Nick 
Lombardo about ordering and where the ordering was done, and would be brought up at a later meeting. 
 
                          Corsa Fee’s- Kevin asked about receiving paperwork from Corsa about a $75.00 fee that needed to be paid for mem-
bers within our group that do not belong to Corsa. A motion to pay that fee was made by Lew and seconded by Dave, the motion was 
approved. It was then decided that dues should be raised to $25.00 a year to help cover this charge and that motion was made also by 
Lew and seconded by Dave and the motion was approved for the 2016 year to raise the dues to $25.00. 
 
                         50/50 Raffle was drawn and the winner was Kevin Fear in the amount of $22.00. 
 
                        Motion to adjourn meeting was made by Tim and seconded by Dave McCarty and the motion to adjourn at 7:25 was 
passed. 
 
                                   Respectfully Submitted. 
                                          Pam O’Kussick  
                                              Secretary 
                            Those attending the September meeting: Dave Robinson & Marge, Lew & Clara Halstead, Dick & Tina Gaffney, 
Kevin & Gloria Fear, Pam O’Kussick, Phil & Martha Domser, Tim & Rita Colson, Dave McCarty. 
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                                                                              TIM’S TECH TIME AND RAMBLIN’S  
  HI THERE ! Still working away in the shop most days.  We have been very lucky this year , getting to the Corsa nationals in 
Knoxville , TN and the FALL CLASSIC at Clark’s Corvair in Shelburne Falls Massachusetts. Next week we will travel to Ar-
lington VT for our annual V.I.C.E. tour. After that , things will slow down , and I have to get things ready for winter. I have 
several projects to work on this year. I am building a new motor for the Rampside , and putting the present one in the Lake-
wood. The new motor will be a 110hp with .060 oversized Cylinders , and a Otto  OT20 cam.  The new motor is coming along 
nicely . This is if I do not change my plans again. I hope to get this all done soon , and have the Lakewood ready to drive by 
next June. Plus , I am building a new Turbo 180 motor for Phil. That will be a big project. I also have quite a “punch list” on 
another of his cars. If I have time , I hope to build other motors to play with and sell. This all depends on how the other things 
go. 
   One of my projects that has been waiting , is a set of parts to rebuild the vent window seals and window channels on the 
Rampside. This job is not an easy one.  I have new bumpers coming for the Lakewood in a week or so , and all other parts 
needed are here waiting. I removed some sort of fancy AM-FM Cassette radio and multi disc changer from the Lakewood , and 
will put my own creation that “looks” stock. So , if you want a good price on a box full of radio music maker things , talk to 
me. The wiring and manuals are all there .  
  This weekend we will hope for good weather , so we can enjoy the Jordan Fall Festival car show on Sunday. We always look 
forward to the neat cars  , and great FOOD there. There always seems to be a good selection of clever “engineering” at that car 
show.   
I put a few pictures of the Clarks show on page 8. Phil won first place in early convertible , AND the  Joan and Cal Clark 
choice award. This is unusual , because of how winners are picked there. Dave McCarty won a second against a Greenbrier. 
 It was also “funny?” to see the only car that had to be pushed into it’s spot win the first place award…..?  (He flooded the 
Turbo ). The girls (Martha , Marge , and Rita) had a nice shady spot to watch all the action. There were several tours going on 
most of the day of the various departments and the restoration project by employees of a late convertible.  All of the employees 
and Joan and Cal as well as all the members of Baystate Corviar Club were working hard all day to make the Fall Classic a 
memorable event . It was a perfect “car show day”. 
We all had many Thumbs up on our travels the week. We are very thankful  the rain held off until a while after teardown of the 
show.  The girls had a chance to visit Yankee Candles . I walked around and took pictures. Then we found an interesting place 
to eat using Marges “smartphone” . 
  Soon we will be on the boat tour of the Thousand Islands. This should be fun no matter what the weather gods toss at us. 
Also, don’t forget to check the  website  http://www.cnycorvair.com/CNYCorvair.php  often. You never know what interesting 
things Jim puts in there. 
 I think that’s about all for this month , see you soon. 
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WE WISH TO THANK ALL THE SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB AND THE  RECALL.  WITHOUT THE 
HELP THEY PROVIDE WE COULD NOT DO  IT ,  PLUS THE WORDS ” CORVAIR PARTS AND  SERVICES”  WOULD BE 
HISTORY.. 

  635-5681   7AM —7PM 
     MONDAY – FRIDAY 

 PLUS MANY OTHERS…………...THANKS TO  ALL OF YOU!! 



 
         PAGE 8 

  PICTURES FROM  2015 THE BAY STATE SHOW AT CLARK’s CORVAIR 

Dave McCarty won a secomd in FC’s  Phil Domser won Clarks choice trophy (huge!) AND First place in early convertible. This un-
usual , because judging and  “Clark’s choice” are completely separate judging.  



                                             C.N.Y.C.C.  MEMBERSHIP 
                                   
 
NAME:_________________________________________________________ 
STREET ADDRESS:______________________________________________ 
CITY:__________________________STATE___________ZIP:___________ 
TELEPHONE:___________________E-MAIL:_________________________ 
 
ARE YOU A MEMBER OF CORSA?_____________PLEASE JOIN NOW!  Ask us for details 
HOW MANY CORVAIRS TO YOU OWN?   ________   PARTS?    Y___   N___       
 
CENTRAL NEW YORK CORVAIR CLUB WELCOMES YOU. PLEASE FEEL FREE TO ADD ANY COM-
MENTS TO THIS FORM. 
 
Please remit form and dues ($20.00) to: 
 
     Central New York Corvair Club 
     Gloria Fear 
     P.O. Box  616   
     Jamesville, NY  13078 
                   

CENTRAL NY CORVAIR CLUB  INC 
PO BOX 616 
JAMESVILLE, NY   13078 
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                               JOIN US  
Corvair Fans  come join the Central New York 
Corvair Club. We are a fun group! We have  
an outing every month and a business 
meeting once a month. We have tech sessions 
every once in a while. We would like new 
members and new ideas. We are a very social 
group and wives are always invited. For more 
information please call Kevin or Gloria Fear 
at 315-492-9553. We hope to see you at the  
next meeting. 


